

Camp Springs Community Church

8040 Woodyard Road, Clinton, MD 20735-1963 (301-868-3030)-CHURCH OFFICE (202-360-2427)-CHURCH CELLPHONE campsprings.church@gmail.com

campsprings.church@gmail.com www.campspringscommunitychurch.com

OCTOBER 13, 2024

Welcome to Camp Springs Community Church. I trust that you will be blessed today as we study God's Word together. The foundational teaching of the Bible is the Gospel of Jesus Christ, which simply teaches that every person is a sinner (thinks and does wrong things) and is permanently separated from God and Heaven. However, Jesus Christ (God's Son), became a man who died by being nailed to a cross to pay for the sins of the world, and then rose from the grave. Whoever puts his faith in Jesus Christ for salvation will have his sins forgiven and will gain entry into heaven (John 3:16). Please ask us if you have questions.

10 AM Message NEHEMIAH'S REQUEST NEHEMIAH 2: 1-10

MORNING SERVICE

Prelude:

Greetings and Announcements

Scripture Reading ROMANS 7:13-20 DOUG DAVIS

Prayer

Worship in Song

11 AM Message PROPER PRAYING JAMES 4: 1-5



SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Sunday School for all Ages	10:00 AM
Sunday Morning	11:00 AM
Wednesday –AWANA	7:00 PM
Wednesday – Adult Bible Study	7:00 PM

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sunday Mornings, from 9:45 AM to 12:15 PM, YouTube Live on the CSCC Channel will be open, all are welcome to connect.

Wednesday Evenings: Adult Bible Study, and Kids' Sports/Study 7 pm.

ATTENDANCE

OCTOBER	10 am Sunday School	11 am Worship	WED
6	36	47	27
13			
20			
27			

UPCOMING IN THE CHURCH:

OCTOBER

19TH: LET THE WOMEN BE WOMEN BIBLE STUDY IN FELLOWSHIP HALL

NOVEMBER:

2ND: MENS BREAKFAST 16TH RUMMAGE SALE AT CHURCH 9-4 17TH: THANKSGIVING POTLUCK 28TH: THANKSGIVING

September 2024

"Study to shew thyself approved unto God, a workman that needeth not to be ashamed, rightly dividing the word of truth."

- 2Tim. 2:15

As Spring approaches our days become more rainy, and we continue on in ministry. We had a few changes in the last week. Our beloved Bongeka is embracing her God-given love for ministry. She is now fully moved in to the little rondavel on the 7 Rivers Farm property. So, Mthoko and I are transitioning to having an "empty-nest," as she has been staying with us more permanently for the last 3-4 months. It was a joy to have her in our home and walk out our days alongside her. We are thankful for her heart for the Lord, and pray with her as she looks into ways the Lord is calling her to serve our rural valley. Another change for us is the resignation of our friend, Nomonde, at the Thola Centre. She finished her time with us the last day of this school term. We are now entering the fourth term of the school year. We are thankful for the leap of faith she took to join Abbie as they ventured to start an after-school program. She was a godly influence to the ladies working at the Pre-school, and a Bible Teacher to school-aged children.

With these changes, Abbie will continue her language sessions 4x/wk with Bongeka. They are nearly finished reviewing the first 40 lessons of Level Two and will continue on to the second set of 40. Their goal is to finish Level 2 by the end of the year and start Level 3 in the New Year. Pray for consistency and perseverance.

We will be continuing on with Soccer Club on Wednesday evenings, and start a Friday Night Youth ministry. Mthoko and I finished our days at Grace Toti's Youth, at the end of term three. It was sad to leave those kids we have poured into for years, but exciting to think of the opportunities that lay ahead.

As we continue to build relationships with the kids in the valley, Abbie will be designing and organizing the after-school director's role for the remainder of the year. Lord willing we will hire in the New Year, and be prepared well for the next person at the after-school program.

Two weeks ago, Mthoko and I started attending a Bible class together run by our church in town, Grace Toti. We have been wanting to take a class together and decided now was the time, before we start living out in the valley. Lord willing this class will be approved by Mthoko's seminary and count as one of his required classes.

We have headed back to the drawing board as we pray and plan to live out in the valley. The house we dreamt of being big enough for future family and ministry goals was not attainable when we saw the price of building materials. For now a small rondavel will meet our needs and provide us a place locally. Mthoko leveled out an area, and the men broke ground this past week. We pray His will to be ours as we look for a viable avenue for us to stay out in the valley we work and serve. In the waiting, we press on. Thank you all for your continued prayers down this road.

For His Glory.

Mthoko & Abbie Ngubane

